September 10, 1991

Mr. Wes Lane 4356 Wood Duck Drive Circle Eagan, MN 55123

To: Susan Stuntz Fr: Wes Lane

Re: August 1991 Activity Report-MN

The previous rash of local ordinances pertaining to counter sales' restrictions of tobacco products have come to a virtual stop. Curiously, no new initiatives were heard by city councils. This may be a temporary reprieve, and I shall continue talking with various city officials to try and ensure we not see any more such ordinances in the future.

To date, the city of Eagan's study committee has held three meetings regarding this issue. To my knowledge, no model language has been attempted for future presentation to the city council.

I have been informed that SF 429 (Flynn) dealing with expanding the MN Clean Indoor Air Act will be heard in the interim by the Senate Commerce Subcommittee on Consumer Protection on November 4, 1991. I intend to testify against the bill and activate what influence I have to defeat the measure.